MINUTES OF A SPECIAL BOARD MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON JANUARY 21, 2025

STATE OF ILLINOIS		)	
				)
COUNTY OF HANCOCK 	)
				
The meeting was called to order by chairman Mark Menn at 2:58 p.m.  

Those present were:		Mark Menn, Chairman
				Holly A Wilde-Tillman, County Clerk

	Alex Blythe		Lee Ann Lambert		
	Harry Douglas		Joe Boyles
	Steve Lucie		Wayne Bollin
	
Absent were Mark Harrison, Stephen Finney, Mark Hanson, Ryan Weeks, Dennis Castlebury, Josh Turner, Tom Rodgers, and Michelle Merritt.  Office holders present were Kris Pilkington, Matthew Thor and Keara Weber stepped in later during the meeting.

Ms. Pilkington presented a spreadsheet of courthouse staff, years of service and wages.  This was discussed in detail.  She also had a proposal of a sliding scale.  The group discussed levels, sliding scale, and levels with years of service or experience.  Job classification may be required to know what staff duties are and how they should be compensated.  Titles of Chief deputy versus deputy was went over and how office heads might handle that.  

Bellwether will prepare options to look at regarding levels, levels with years and sliding scale.  The group decided to meet on March 18, 2025, at 4 p.m. The full board will meet with office holders.  Each office holder should have information to present what they would like their staff to receive.

Mr. Menn commented on the variance report and how office holders were very good about staying in budget.  He asked if anyone had any issues they would like to bring to the table.  

Bellwether will also be working on updating the handbook on policy pertaining to pay on last day and FMLA.  

Mr. Blythe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:34 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Boyles.  The board will meet again for more discussion on March 18, 2025, at 4 p.m.
			
							Respectfully submitted,
	

							Hancock County Clerk 
